
 

SAPC e-Note: REMOVAL OF PHARMACY REGISTRATION/RECORDING 

FROM THE REGISTER OF COUNCIL 

 

Dear Responsible Pharmacist, 

 
SAPC e-Note: REMOVAL OF PHARMACY REGISTRATION/RECORDING FROM THE 
REGISTER OF COUNCIL  
 
In terms of Regulation 72 of the Regulations relating to the registration of persons and the 
maintenance of registers, Council may direct the Registrar to remove from the register of 
pharmacies, the name of a pharmacy if the pharmacy fails to comply with the Rules relating to 
Good Pharmacy Practice (GPP) as published by Council in terms of Section 35A of the Pharmacy 
Act, 53 of 1974.  
  
The following pharmacies have been removed from Council’s registers but continue to operate 
despite their removal. Do not supply medicines to any of the following: 
 
• Emfihlweni Pharmacy - Y55501; 
• Ecaleni Pharmacy – Y54724; and 
• Dispharm Pharmacy – Y55288.  
  
It is your responsibility as the Responsible Pharmacist to ensure that the pharmacy ordering 
medicines is duly registered in terms of the Pharmacy Act, 53 of 1974.  
  
Yours faithfully, 
 
 

VM Tlala 

Registrar/CEO 
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